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Our Ref:  HTSA: parental letters/POS/JOD
Date:  16th September 2021




Dear Parent/Carer,

We have met with the local authority and Public Health England today to discuss recent COVID cases in school. This is part of school processes and is reflective of a cautious approach to COVID-19 and reducing cases in our school community.

Consequently, the risk assessment for the school has been updated in the response to the number of cases in the school population (staff and students).
Each time there is a change in the number of cases or the rate of new cases, the Outbreak Management Plan in place means that we have a proportionate and reasonable increase in the control measures used in school. Now is the time to go beyond the initial risk assessment and measures of ventilation, hygiene, catch it - bin it - kill it, and enhanced cleaning. We are now acting upon the advice of the Local Health Protection Team and using the first stage of the Outbreak Management Plan. This means that the following control measures will be implemented in school in order to reduce COVID cases:

· Staff and students will wear face coverings in corridors and communal spaces, unless there is a medical exemption
· Visitors to the site (everyone with the exception of staff and students) will be asked to wear a face covering at all times while in school buildings, unless there is a medical exemption
· On-site testing will be implemented for any year group with a number of confirmed cases, to supplement the home testing regime
· Assemblies will be paused for year groups with a number of confirmed cases
· Lunch time slots for use of the Dining Room will be controlled

These measures will be reviewed weekly. Further measures will be investigated if case numbers continue to rise and we will meet again with the Health Protection team should the need arise. We fully expected case numbers to increase on return to school and it seems to be the pattern in many other local schools at present. Please support further by continuing to test at home and by taking children for a PCR test should they develop symptoms. 

The aim of these measures is to decrease disruption and possible transmission and I thank you for your continued support. 

If you have any questions or concerns please telephone: 01270 560514 or email: enquiries@ruskin.cheshire.sch.uk
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Headteacher
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